

Minutes of the Felixstowe Sea Angling Committee Meeting
Held on Wednesday 1st November 2017

1. Present: - P. Riches, A Smith, G. Powter, R. Smith, B. Hazel, M Hudson, J. Clarke, R. Burrow, S. Baxter, L. Hardwick

2. Apologies: - J Banham, S. Boyt, G. Kirby

3. New Members: Dan Wilson, Harvey Thorpe (J), Jamie Thorpe

4. Minutes of the Previous Committee Meeting

Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 4th of October were read and accepted Proposed by: R. Smith, 2nd B. Hazel

5. Items Arising

- Letter sent to K Messenger to inform him that he has been made a life member and his reply.
- Letter to Mr A. Reynolds discussed Ref- Public Space protection order.
- Letter to Felixstowe Council Ref- Car Parking consultation discussed.

6. Correspondence: -

- Email received from East Suffolk and Waveney Council received asking if we know of any available premises to start a Men's Shed scheme in Felixstowe. None known of fed back to them.
- Letter from CEFAS regarding Anglers being approached at the Felixstowe Maritime and being given books in which to log catches which can then be submitted online. The committee had no problem with this taking place.

7. Treasurer's Report: - Nothing to report

8. Competition Secretary's Report: -

- £30.00 of match fees had been collected since last meeting. Match results are being entered on the FSAS Facebook page.

9. Festivals and Opens: -

- Felixstowe Maritime Sunday 5th Nov. B. Hazell on kitchen, A. Smith and R. Burrow booking in. J. Banham and J. Clarke pegging. Additional prizes required for Prize Draw by G. Powter.

10. Compound Steward's Report: - G. Kirby had nothing to report. B. Hazell pointed out the need for the external woodwork to be sanded down and painted.

11. Junior Comments:- None

12. Numbers Draw: November (26) Mrs Boyt

13. Any Other Business: -

- J. Clarke asked if a Pier match could be included in next years fixtures and also one at Orford.
- R. Smith asked for the cost of Trophy engraving (£197.00) there are no Junior Trophies.
- L. Hardwick to look into creating a Facebook page for the boat section.
- P. Riches to draft a letter to the council about the state of repair of the ramp. (Lottery grants for a new one?) Something for Phil to look into in the New Year.

Meeting closed at 8:50 pm.

Meeting Dates for 2018: - Jan 17th, March 7th, July 4th, August 1st, September 3rd, October 3rd and November 7th.

Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday January 17th